                                                                                                                    May 19, 2008


MINUTES OF THE COLLIER COUNTY TOURIST DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL MEETING

Naples, Florida, May 19, 2008

LET IT BE REMEMBERED, that Collier County Tourist Development 

Council in and for the County of Collier, having conducted business herein, 

met on this date at 9:00 AM in a REGULAR SESSION in Building “F” of 

the Government Complex, Naples, Florida with the Following members 

present:

    Chairman:   Commissioner Tom Henning 

                                  Vice Chairman:   Murray H. Hendel 

                        Susan Becker

                        Clark Hill 

                        Rick Medwedeff 

                        Robert Miller

                        Ed (Ski) Olesky

                        John Sorey, III (Teleconference) 


                     Rod Popoff (Excused)

ALSO PRESENT:   Jack Wert, Tourism Director

                         Gary McAlpin, Coastal Zone Management Director

                         Colleen Greene, Assistant County Attorney

                         Kelly Green, Administrative Assistant

I. Call to Order – Chairman Henning
Chairman Henning called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

II. Pledge of Allegiance
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

III. Roll Call
A quorum was established.

IV. Changes and Approval of Agenda
Mr. Olesky moved to approve the agenda subject to the following changes:

Item IV.1.b - from 193 Funds to “183 Funds”

Item VI.1.c - Wert noted correspondence was provided for this item

Item VII. - Addition of #4, Vanderbilt Pier update

Second by Mr. Hendel.  Carried unanimously 7-0.

V. Approval of TDC Minutes

1.  Regular Meeting April 28, 2008


Ms. Becker moved to approve the minutes of the April 28, 2008 meeting.  Second by Mr. Hill.  Carried unanimously 7-0.

VI. New Business
     
1.  Category “A” Beach & Park Facilities FY 2009 Grant Requests/Proposed   Budget – Gary McAlpin


a.  Fund 195 Grant Requests


      Gary McAlpin, Coastal Zone Management Director presented the Executive Summary entitled “Recommend approval of Category “A” Grant Applications from the City of Naples, The City of Marco Island and Collier County for FY-08-09.”  He noted the document is divided into 4 sections for approval:

                 
1.  Regulatory and Permit Compliance
· The items are required by the permits issued from the Department of Environmental Protection.  
· The monitoring durations are different for the individual project permits. For the Biological Hard bottom the requirement is for years 1-3 and 5; for most beaches it is a 5-year schedule, for inlets it is a 3 or 5 year schedule.  
· The engineering contracts for their service are awarded based on a Collier County Professional Service Contract.  (Typically, the monitoring is completed by the firm that completed the original project.)

Chairman Henning noted in October 25, 2005 the Board of County Commissioners changed the Category “A” funding policy for the Tourist Development Council and requested clarification on the status of the Emergency funds held as the Florida Statute requires the Tourist Development Council to approve expenditures of these funds.


Gary McAlpin state that the Tourist Development Council does approve the expenditure of these funds however they are not listed in the document as there are no requests for expenditure funds in these Categories at this time.  He noted the funds accrue annually with the following fund balances available:

· $3.5M in emergency Re- nourishment

· $6M for Major Beach Re-nourishment

· $6.5M unallocated funds for reserves that are unidentified for specific projects


It was noted that the Hideaway Beach Groin/Physical Monitor – Collier County $25,000 line item is required under a previous agreement where 50% of monitoring costs would be funded by Collier County and 50% by Hideaway Beach (Hideaway Beach Special Tax District).  This request is for the third year of a 5-year cycle.


Mr. Medwedeff moved to approve Section 1 of the document   “Regulatory and Permit Compliance” in the amount of $871,200:

                  Sea Turtle Protections Program – Collier County - $191,200

                  Beach Tilling – Collier County - $40,000

                  Clam Pass Inlet Monitoring - $20,000

                  Doctors Pass Inlet Monitoring – Collier County $20,000

                  Caxambas Pass Inlet & Marco South Beach Monitoring–Collier County -45,000

                  Wiggins Pass Inlet Monitoring – Collier County - $30,000

                  Hideaway Beach Groin/Physical Monitor – Collier County $25,000

                  Physical Monitoring Collier County Beaches - $150,000

                  Biological Hard bottom and Artificial Reef Monitoring–Collier County - $350,000


Second by Mr. Hill.  Carried unanimously 7-0.

                  2.  Planned Projects

            The planned projects were reviewed including the dredging cycles associated with them.  It was noted that the Wiggins Pass Master Plan Engineering/Permitting line item-$300,000 is for the study currently underway to provide a permanent solution to stabilize the Pass.


    Mr. Olesky moved to approve Section 2 of the document “Planned Projects” in the amount of $1,900,000:


   Wiggins Pass Engineering /Dredging – Collier County $750,000


   Wiggins Pass Master Plan Engineering/Permitting $300,000


   Dredging Doctors Pass – City of Naples $750,000


Tigertail Beach Sand Placement Study – Marco Island - $50,000


Breakwater & Jetties of South Beach – Marco Island - $50,000

                  Second by Mr. Hill.  Carried unanimously 7-0.


3.  Beach Maintenance

Gary McAlpin noted line item Beach Maintenance – City of Naples - $134,760 is an increase from the $71,200 approved from the previous year.  The increase is for purchase of a new beach rake. The intent is to wait 6 months to expend the new capital request depending on the status of the budget.

Ms. Becker moved to approve Section 3 of the document “Beach Maintenance” in the amount of $337,760:

Beach Maintenance – Collier County/Marco Island - $110,000

Beach Maintenance – City of Naples - $134,760

Vegetation Repairs/Exotic Removal – County Wide - $75,000

Naples Pier Annualized Repair & Maintenance – City of Naples - $18,000

Second by Mr. Hendel. 

Chairman Henning noted that pursuant to the Ordinance, line item 4 “Naples Pier Annualized Repair & Maintenance – City of Naples” - $18,000 should be placed under Category “D” Expenditures.

Gary McAlpin noted that in the past the Category “D” funds have come out of the Category “A” funding and then divided between the 195 funds (2/3) and the 183 funds (1/3).  He noted the Category “D” funds could be separated in the future, if necessary. 

Colleen Greene, Assistant County Attorney stated that these funds may be authorized under Category “A”.

Chairman Henning noted the Ordinance has 4 categories for funding A and D and would prefer placing the item under the Category “D” for funding.
Gary McAlpin stated this would be acceptable and noted if the Council proceeds in this manner it will decrease the Category “A” Grant Application requests overall figure by $18,000.

Ms. Becker amended the motion to remove line item 4 (Naples Pier Annualized Repair & Maintenance – City of Naples - $18,000) from the list of and approve the following requests:

Beach Maintenance – Collier County/Marco Island - $110,000

Beach Maintenance – City of Naples - $134,760

Vegetation Repairs/Exotic Removal – County Wide - $75,000

Second by Mr. Hendel.  Carried unanimously 7-0.

Chairman Henning moved to approve the request Naples Pier Annualized Repair & Maintenance – City of Naples - $18,000 for consideration under Category “D”.  Second by Ms. Becker.  Carried unanimously 7-0.

                 
4.  Administration Fees

Gary McAlpin reviewed the Section stating that it is for Administration costs including employees, operating costs, etc.  It was noted that there is an increase from the last fiscal year due to administrative costs for auditing DEP and FEMA permits, possible verbatim minutes when necessary, purchasing or repairs of capital equipment, etc.  

Chairman Henning noted that the Board of County Commissioners must approve a budgeting expenditure for verbatim minutes.

A discussion ensued regarding the administration expenditures breakdowns for Fund 195 and 183.

Gary McAlpin stated that he would provide more information on the breakdown to Council members.

Mr. Medwedeff move to approve item 4 of the document   “Administration Fees” in the amount of $532,200:

Fund 195 and 183 Administration – Collier County - $532,200

Second by Mr. Olesky.  Carried unanimously 7-0.



b.  Fund 183 Grant Requests

Gary McAlpin presented the Executive Summary “Recommend approval     of TDC Category “A” Grant Applications from Fund 183 Beach Park Facilities in the amount of $803,100.  He noted the items were approved by the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board on April 16, 2008.

Colleen Greene, Assistant County Attorney stated she finds that the funds requested are legally sufficient.

Mr. Hendel requested clarification on the “lower Board’s” approval requirements for the different fund categories.  

Gary McAlpin stated that the 183 Funds require approval from the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board and 195 Funds require approval from the Coastal Advisory Commission.

Mr. Olesky moved to approve the Executive Summary “Recommend approval of TDC Category “A” Grant Application from Fund 183 Beach Park Facilities in the amount of $803,100.”  Second by Ms. Becker.  Carried unanimously 7-0.



c.  Hideaway Beach Erosion Control Structure Grant Request

Gary McAlpin, Coastal Zone Management Director presented the Executive Summary “Share Staff recommendation and obtain a finding  from the Tourist Development Council that Hideaway Beach is subject to high erosion; Erosion Control Structures or “T-Groins” are appropriate solutions for erosion control in this location; and make a determination as to whether or not funding these structures is in the public interest.”  He provided a brief overview of the proposal noting that in 2005, the Tourist Development Council approved a one time agreement to fund re-nourishment of Hideaway Beach and the installation of 10 erosion control structures.  Subsequent to this, there was the eradication of Coconut Island and the City of Marco Island is concerned that the access road to the condominiums on the northern end of Hideaway Beach is threatened by erosion.  They are currently working on a temporary and permanent solution to the problem and the Hideaway Special Taxing District and the City of Marco Island are now requesting $1.6M to fund 6 additional erosion control “T-Groin” structures to provide a permanent solution to the problem.


He further noted that under the Tourist Development guidelines, Hideaway Beach is an “ineligible beach” as it does not meet the criteria for public access.  The funding policy under section 5 allows funding possibilities for ineligible beaches based on findings that:

· 1) high erosion exists and 
· 2) erosion control structures are the proper solution and 
· 3) the project is in the public interest

He stated Staff will stipulate the following:

1. Hideaway Beach is subject to high erosion

2. Erosion control structures or “T-Groins” are an appropriate permanent  solution

3. Temporary erosion control structures should be implemented

4. That erosion control structures are needed, necessary and justified
In addition, he stated that Staff’s position is that public interest cannot be served without public access.

In support of this position, he noted the following:

· There is no public road to Hideaway Beach and in theory, you can access the beach from Tigertail Beach, however this is not practical as it is a long walk.  
· Private boating tours that access the area; however there are other beaches and shelling opportunities available in the area.  
· A private roadway serves the condominiums, and County policy in the past has been not to use public funds for private purposes. 

Further, he pointed out:

· The BCC authorized a 1-time expenditure of funds and this project was closed out and the new proposal should not be considered a “continuation” of the previous agreement.
· The Coastal Advisory Committee did review the issue with input from the County Attorney and recommends in a unanimous vote with 1 abstention the funding of the proposal and recommended the Board of County Commissioners find that it is in the public interest.
In closing, he stated that Staff finds this is not in the public interest because public interest without public accessibility is inappropriate.

It was noted that Mr. Sorey was listening to the comments via the telephone.

Mr. Hill moved to allow Mr. Sorey to participate in the meeting via teleconference.  Second by Mr. Medwedeff. 

Mr. Sorey stated that he had heard Mr. McAlpin’s presentation and was not present due to a previous commitment for a Naples City Council Meeting.

 Motion carried unanimously 7-0.

Mr. Sorey joined the meeting at 9:58AM

Colleen Greene, Assistant County Attorney, addressed the Council noting the proposal has been reviewed by the Coastal Advisory Committee (CAC) and the main issue centers on “if the proposal is a legally authorized expenditure of Tourist Development Council funds.”  She noted that the CAC must make a finding that the area is subject to high erosion and that erosion control structures are the appropriate solution for erosion control.  The issue of making a finding that the proposal is in the public interest is under the purview of the Board of County Commissioners. She reported that the CAC did make the findings as required and further recommended to the Board of County Commissioners that the proposal is in the public interest.

Mr. Hendel noted that at the CAC meetings he asked Gary McAlpin - if Coconut Island was not in place at the time of the original requests, would the BCC have approved the additional T-Groins in the subject proposal.  He understood the answer from Gary, was “yes”.  Based on that, the CAC voted that this is a high erosion area, and they recommended to the Board of County Commissioners that funding the proposal is in the public interest.

Gary McAlpin clarified his position that if Coconut Island was not in place at the time, the original engineering probably would have included T-Groins in that location.  He could not comment if the Board of County Commissioners would have funded them.

A discussion occurred regarding a previous action on the original proposal by the Board of County Commissioners in 2005, and how this resulted in subsequent changes in the Tourist Development Council Funding Policy for ineligible beaches. 

Colleen Greene, Assistant County Attorney stated for the issue today, the Council should refer to Section 5(b) of the Tourist Development Funding Policy.

Ms. Becker stated that she supports Gary McAlpin’s research and findings and does not support funding of the proposal.

It was noted that there have been past discussions and proposals for public parking and access for the area of Hideaway Beach, to date none of these have come to fruition.

Speakers

Bruce Anderson of Roetzel and Andress, representing the Hideaway Beach Special Taxing District addressed the Council noting that the residents of this area voted to tax themselves to fund beach re-nourishment.  Further, various public access proposals discussed above were approved by the District, however they were not completed due to opposition by Environmental Groups.

He outlined the proposal, which requests $1.6M for erosion control structures.  He noted that the District will fund an additional $1.9M for beach re-nourishment.   He stressed the proposal is not for beach re-nourishment.  The County Attorney has made a finding that this is eligible for Category “A” funding and recognized the above referenced Coastal Advisory Committee action.  

He outlined the City of Marco Island’s position as follows:

1) They view the request as an extension of the existing inter-local agreement to provide erosion control structures to complete the project initiated in 2004.
2) There is an emergency threat to the Public Health Safety and Welfare to the residents of Marco Island as not only is the roadway in danger, but public utility infrastructure as well.

He further stated, the Big Marco Capri’s Island Inlet Management Study approved in 1997 called for the installation and monitoring of erosion control structures for the Beach.  At the time, the study contained a recommendation that was removed by the Board of County Commissioners which called for preliminary engineering design for the stabilization of Coconut Island and the County was warned at the time if Coconut Island washed away it would have a negative impact on the abutting coastline.  If this recommendation would have been followed, there would be no request in front of the Council today.

The dollar amount of the request is slightly less than the money generated on Marco Island from October 2007 through March 2008.  

In closing, the City of Marco Island has found that money generated on Marco Island should be utilized on the Island for these purposes and they should be afforded the same respect as the City of Naples.  The requests meet all the criteria with matching funds by the applicant.

Gary McAlpin stated that the City of Naples does not receive special treatment from the Tourist Development Council.  In 2005, $1.5M was funded for Hideaway Beach re-nourishment and in 2007 $1.7M was funded for the main Marco Beaches.

Ken Humiston - Humiston and Moore presented a Power Point presentation regarding the existing conditions of the site and the specifics of the proposal as well as the success of the work completed under the previous proposal.  He noted the area in question is eroding at a rapid rate with the shoreline now being only 65 feet from the roadway, and the public utilities are located between the roadway and shoreline. Further, a storm erosion model completed for the area indicates a 10-year frequency storm would adversely impact the road.  The area was not included in the 2005 project as Coconut Island was in place and the Beach was not subject to the current high erosion condition.  The proposal is consistent with the inlet management plan referenced above.  The proposed activity would be completed under a revision to the existing permit for the 2005 project, which is valid for 10 years.

Richard Freeman, Chairman of the Marco Island Special District Board agreed with the comments of the previous speakers and wished to address the public access and public interest aspects of the application.  In consideration of this issue, he noted in 1980, the original developers of Hideaway deeded the Tiger Pass portion for pedestrian access and the Caxambas Boat Access to Collier County as a tradeoff for the lack of public access to the area.  He provided photos showing the public utilizing the Beach as well as public and private boats in the area utilizing it as well.  In closing, he requested that the Tourist Development Council find the Beach is subject to high erosion, that the T-Groins are an acceptable solution and make a determination to expend $1.6M to fund this project as it is in the public interest.

Mr. Medwedeff moved to approve the funding (use of Category “A” Tourist Development Council funds) in the amount of $1.6M for the T-groin installations at the Hideaway Beach facility.  Second by Mr. Hendel.

Ms. Becker stated that the area is subject to high erosion however, many of the comments did not address the issue of public interest.

A discussion arose on the possible availability of Federal funds for this project, noting it may take longer than a year to obtain the funds and the problem needs to be addressed now.  A question arose if the funds were expended by Collier County now, could they be reimbursed by the Federally approved funds at a later date. 

 It was noted without a clear answer to the question, possibly the item should be continued or the motion re-structured to include researching this issue.

Mr. Medwedeff revised the motion and moved to approve the funding (use of Category “A” Tourist Development Council funds) in the amount of $1.6M for the T-groin installations at the Hideaway Beach facility. In addition, research be completed by Staff to determine the status of Federal funds for this project and possible re-imbursement to Collier County.  This information and the addressing of other concerns (clarification on the 2005 approved Tourist Development Council funding policy) should be provided to the Board of County Commissioners for their deliberation in the item.  Second by Mr. Hendel.

Mr. Miller noted most of the boats utilizing this area are not public, but private tour boats.

Motion failed 4 yes –4 no.  Chairman Henning, Mr. Sorey, Mr. Medwedeff and Mr. Hendel voted “yes.”  Mr. Olesky, Ms. Becker, Mr. Hill and Mr. Miller voted “no.”
Mr. Sorey moved to forward the application to the Board of County Commissioners based on the Tourist Development Council has determined the area is subject to high erosion and that the T-groins are a workable solution. Further, for the benefit for the Board of County Commissioners have Staff research the status of Federal funds for this project and possible subsequent re-imbursement to Collier County and research the minutes of   the previous 2005 decision to clarify the intention of the revision to the Tourist Development Council funding policy.  Second by Mr. Medwedeff.  

Chairman Henning noted that Tourist Development Council funds are not to protect property, but for beach re-nourishment in areas of public use. 

Mr. Sorey noted the intent of the motion is to satisfy the legal requirements and recommend that the application move forward to the BCC with the only question being who pays for the proposal, (with no recommendation from the Tourist Development Council on this issue) and the Board of County Commissioners make a finding if it is in the public interest.

Chairman Henning noted it is not the Tourist Development Council who should make a recommendation on alternative funding sources.


Gary McAlpin requested clarification on the intent of the motion, noting it is to satisfy the first two points of the TDC funding policy (the area is subject to high erosion and that T-groins are an appropriate solution) with no recommendation if the proposal is in the “public interest.”


Mr. Sorey agreed that is the intent of the motion with the inclusion of the two items to be researched.

Motion carried 6 yes – 2 no.  Chairman Henning and Mr. Hendel voted “no.” 

Mr. Sorey left the meeting at 10:59AM

Break 11:00AM

Reconvene 11:06AM

   
2.   FY 2009 Category “B” Marketing Grant Requests – Jack Wert

a.  The Naples Players

b.  United Arts Council of Collier County

c.  Naples Historical Society

Jack Wert, Tourist Director presented the Executive Summary entitled “Review and Recommend Approval of Three (3) FY 09 Tourist Tax Category “B” Grant Requests and Subsequent Tourism Agreements Totaling $62,265.”  It was noted that the Naples Players original request was for $50,000 however the review committee recommended $25,000 for the first year program.

Mr. Olesky moved to approve the Executive Summary Review and Recommend Approval of Three (3) FY 09 Tourist Tax Category “B” Grant Requests and Subsequent Tourism Agreements Totaling $62,265.”  Second by Mr. Hendel.  

Speakers

Rhona Saunders, Naples Players Marketing Director noted this it is the first year application and requested they be appropriated additional money as provided for in the original application.

Merlin Lickhalter, President of the United Arts Council of Naples thanked the Council for their support and briefly reviewed the Calendar distribution program and provided letters of support for the request.

Motion carried unanimously 7-0.
3.   Category C-1 County Museums FY 2009 Proposed Budget – Ron Jamro

Ron Jamro, Director Collier County Museum presented the Executive Summary “Recommend Approval of the FY 09 Category “C-1” Budget and Marketing Plan for the Collier County Museums.”

Mr. Hendel moved to approve the Executive Summary “Recommend Approval of the FY 09 Category “C-1” Budget and Marketing Plan for the Collier County Museums.”  Second by Mr. Olesky. 
 Carried unanimously 7-0.

4.    FY 2009 Category C-2 Non-County Owned Museum Grant Requests –   

       Jack Wert


a.  Children’s Museum of Collier County


b.  Conservancy of SW Florida


c.  Holocaust Museum of SW Florida


d.  Marco Island Historical Society


e.  Naples Art Association

Mr. Hendel stated that he has a conflict of interest in the Holocaust Museum of Southwest Florida item (c) and will not be voting on this item.  He has filed form 8B accordingly.

Jack Wert Tourist Director presented the Executive Summary “Review and Recommend Approval of Five (5) FY 09 Tourist Tax Category “C-2” Grant Requests and Subsequent Tourism Agreements Totaling $442,500” which encompasses items “a-e” above.

 It was noted page 2, line #2 of the Executive Summary should read “The request is for $150,000…” and not the $250,000 written in the Summary.
Further, a request for a Veterans Memorial Grant was received too late for this meeting and will be presented at the next meeting. 
Jack Wert stated that there is a balance of approximately $230,000 of reserves left from this category following the proposed funding previously stated.  
Mr. Olesky moved to approve the Executive Summary Review and Recommend Approval of Five (5) FY 09 Tourist Tax Category “C-2” Grant Requests and Subsequent Tourism Agreements Totaling $442,500.”  Second by Ms. Becker.

Speakers

Taylor Wells of the Naples Art Association thanked the Council for their support.

Motion carried unanimously 6-0.  Mr. Hendel abstained.

Mr. Hendel noted he was in favor of items a,b,d and e, which he had no conflict of interest and asked if he could register a vote separately on these items.

Colleen Greene, Assistant County Attorney stated that this would require separate motions.

VII. Old Business
1.   FY 2009 Tourism Department Budget – Jack Wert

      Jack Wert, Tourism Director presented the Executive Summary entitled “Recommend Approval of Tourism Department Budget for FY 09.”

      Mr. Hendel stated that Jack Wert had supplied him with the information requested from the previous meeting regarding FY ‘07, ‘08 and ‘09 with related percentage changes, etc.
      Mr. Hendel moved to approve the Executive Summary “Recommend Approval of Tourism Department Budget for FY 09.”  Second by Mr. Medwedeff.  Carried unanimously 7-0.

2.   Cape Romano Sand Source Development – Gary McAlpin

      Chairman Henning moved to approve the Executive Summary “Recommend approval of funding for the Cape Romano Shoal Sand Source Development by Coastal Planning and Engineering as outlined in the February 29, 2008 proposal titled “Proposal for the Offshore Design Phase Geotechnical and Geophysical Investigation off Cape Romano, Collier County, Florida” for a time and material not to exceed price of $295,195.”  Second by Mr. Hill.  Carried unanimously 7-0.

3.   Naples Botanical Garden – Information Only

      It was noted that the Naples Botanical Garden did not apply for a Grant this year as it will be undergoing renovations as indicated in a letter from Brian Holley to Jack Wert dated May 6, 2008.

4.  Vanderbilt Pier Feasibility Study

Gary McAlpin noted that construction of the Vanderbilt Pier is no longer under consideration.   The Board of County Commissioners has recommended Public Meetings for input on all Beach Park Facilities and for Staff to return with recommendations on critical upgrades that may be necessary on any of the Beach/Park Facilities.  This study will include the status of the restrooms at Vanderbilt Beach.

VII.       Staff Report Presentations
1.  Section I

       a.   Paradise Advertising - Cedar Hames




In Mr. Hames’s absence, Dave Di Maggio of Paradise Marketing provided a PowerPoint presentation outlining monthly review of advertising and marketing efforts.  The presentation centered on the “Values In Paradise” (VIP) program and the Board reviewed the “offer book/card and map” made available to the public for discounts with participating vendors.  The promotion is valid for the “summer season.”  They are being distributed through the Chamber of Commerce Visitors Centers.  It was noted that no coupons are necessary; an individual just needs to present the “card” to receive the discount.  




Mr. Miller expressed concern that the map and offers did not include businesses in Everglades/Park City Region.




Jack Wert stated that Chamber of Commerce conducted a mailing to their respective members to solicit participation.  He noted many attempts were made to notify any affected businesses.  This is the first year of the program and it is expandable, so any businesses wanting to join the program may do so.

2.  Section II  


  Staff submitted the following reports to the Council for review:

       a.   Director’s Report – Jack Wert

       b.   Search Engine Report – Jack Wert
       c.   Website Activity Report – Jack Wert

       d.   Smith Travel Report – Jack Wert
       e.   Sales Manager Report – Debi Debenedetto

      f.    P.R. Manager Report - Jonell Modys

      g.   Film Coordinator Report – Maggie McCarty

   h.   Sports Marketing Report – Ralph Pryor

      i.    Phase V – Fulfillment & Call Summary – Ginny Demas

IX.       Detailed Staff Reports

      See attached reports submitted by Staff.

X.       Announcements

      None

XI.       Audience Input & Discussion
 None

XII.       Council Discussion

Mr. Hill read his written comments into the record regarding the Paradise Coast Tourism Star Awards Luncheon hosted by the Collier Visitors and Convention Bureau at Marriot Marco Island Resort that commended the quality and professionalism of the Facility and Staff associated with the Marriot Resort as well as the overall event.

Mr. Miller noted that this is the second year that the Everglades Region has been overlooked in the VIP program.

Jack Wert noted that the issue is that the businesses in the area are not responding and any wishing to participate may be added to the web site promoting the package immediately.   He noted he will correct any deficiencies in the notification process, if necessary. 

Ms. Becker recommended reviewing and possibly reducing the amount of information required for submittals in Grant Applications to help reduce costs to the organizations applying for Grants.  Further, with regard to the VIP program, the avenue of solicitation should possibly be examined to ensure all necessary parties are aware of the promotion.

XIII.       Next Meeting Date/Location – June 23, 2008 – Collier County Government  Center, Administration BLDG. F, 3rd Floor, 3301 East Tamiami Trail, Naples, Florida 34112

There being no further business for the good of the County, the meeting was adjourned by order of the chair at 11:55 A.M.

                                                                                             COLLIER COUNTY TOURIST 

 
      DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL


                                                      _________________________________

                                                      Commissioner Tom Henning, Chairman

These minutes approved by the Board/Committee on _________________

as presented________ or as amended ___________.
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